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Mayor Ferrell administered the Oath of Office to the newly appointed police officers. 

Mayor Jim Ferrell and our dedicated City Councilmembers took a moment to greet and welcome the new 
police officers to the Federal Way community during the City Council meeting on March 19. Meet Justin 
McKee, Ella Schlegel, Tiffany Parker, Victor Rodriguez, and Alamalealof Tulenkun from left to right.  
 
“These officers are quality individuals and people of integrity, and we are fortunate to have them as part of 
our team and serving our community,” said Federal Way Police Chief Andy Hwang.  

FIVE NEW POLICE OFFICERS SWORN IN 
DURING THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING  
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Mayor Ferrell, Bill Vadino, Policy Advisor, and City Councilmembers attended the 10th annual March of 
Diapers drive at Twin Lakes Fred Meyer on March 23. Cheryl Hurst (pictured third to right), the lead organizer 
for the past decade, attended her final Diaper Driver event as she is relocating to another state. This year, the 
drive collected just shy of 15,000 diapers and over 8,800 wipes, which is higher than the numbers from last 
year. We appreciate Cheryl’s dedicated service over the years, and we thank Do The Right Thing for hosting 
another successful Diaper Drive and the volunteers who made it happen! 
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MAYOR FERRELL ATTENDS THE 
70TH-ANNIVERSARY DINNER OF 
THE FEDERAL WAY LIONS CLUB 

On March 23, Mayor Ferrell thanked Raul Baird, Federal Way Lions Club President (third from left in the 
picture), and Golden Spoon Buffet & Banquet for their warm welcome at a dinner gathering. Mayor Ferrell 
gave a thoughtful presentation during the celebration, thanking the Federal Way Lions Club for its dedicated 
service to meet the needs of our community every day! 
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Mayor Ferrell supported the young generation by joining our friends at Jimmy Mac’s Roadhouse for the 
Breakfast Takeover Camp Fundraiser on March 23. The breakfast event raised funds for Young Life Feder-
al Way, an international Christian ministry that serves youth and teens worldwide.  
 
The organization focuses on changing young people’s lives by giving them acceptance, adventure, and an 
invitation to experience life!  
 
We thank Jimmy Mac’s Roadhouse for its warm hospitality and Young Life Federal Way for the invite!  
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OUR FINANCIAL LITERACY CLASSES AT FWCC ARE HAVING 
A POSITIVE IMPACT ON THE FEDERAL WAY COMMUNITY! 

They’re Making It Happen! The City of Federal Way congratulates the participants who completed a nine-
week financial management course Ramsey Financial Peace University facilitated. The Federal Way group, 
pictured above, recently graduated from our free course.    

Another Step Toward Financial Freedom! We thank Minda Michelle Mattox (pictured above in the middle in 
front of City Councilmember Lydia Assefa-Dawson) from Washington State Employees Credit Union 
(WSECU) for facilitating the six-week Psychology of Spending Course!  
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COUNCIL’S CORNER  
 

In September of 2022, more than 100 people gathered in Council Chambers to celebrate 
the 30th Anniversary of the Korean Community Quarterly Meeting.  
 
At this event, former Mayor Mike Park introduced members of the Korean community to 
city leadership and introduced special guest performers worthy of such an event, sharing 
30 years of collaboration and outreach. 

 
The Korean Community in Federal Way is one 
of the largest single Korean populations in any state.  
 
With almost 6% of the population identifying as Korean, this 
community has deep roots in Federal Way.  
 
Many within this population have retained their native tongue; 
some struggle with understanding English; all strive to connect to 
the City they call home. 
  

Thus, in 1992, the first Korean Community Quarterly Meeting was held. During this meeting, with opening 
remarks from the Mayor and City Council, the various departments of the City gathered to provide 
translated updates to the Korean community. The Korean American Parents Association provided a meal 
after the event. 

 
On March 21, the Korean Community 
held its first quarterly meeting in City 
Hall’s chambers.  
 
Former Mayor Park and Council 
President Linda Kochmar gave opening 
remarks before department leads took 
the microphone to share updates on 
Community Development, Economic 
Development, Finance, Parks, Public 
Works, and Federal Way Police.  
 
And, as usual, the Korean American 
Parents Association ensured no one left 
hungry! 
  
The quarterly meeting is on the third 
Thursday of March, June, September, 
and December. After 126 meetings, 
there is no sign of stopping.  
 
Thank you to the City Directors, Mayor 
Jim Ferrell, the Korean American 
Parents Association, the Federal Way 
Korean American Association, and 
former Mayor Park for their continued 
support!  

From left to right, we have Councilmembers Paul McDaniel, Jack Walsh, 
Lydia Assefa-Dawson, Kim Hensley, the liaison for the Korean community, 
Councilmember Susan Honda, and Council President Linda Kochmar. 
Haeng S. Kim, President of the Federal Way Korean American Association, 
and former Mayor Mike Park also attended the Korean Community 
Quarterly Meeting!  
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 COUNCIL’S CORNER  
 
This week’s Council happenings:  
 
• Human Services Commission Meeting, March 25 at City Hall, 5:30 p.m. 
 
• Finance, Economic Development & Regional Affairs Committee, March 26 at City Hall, 5 p.m. 
 
• Senior Advisory Commission Meeting, March 28 at City Hall, 2 p.m. 
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 Explore now by clicking here!  

DOWNLOAD THE FREE ‘EYES ON FEDERAL WAY’ APP!  

Want to help us keep Federal Way a 

clean and safe living place?  

You can easily report non-emergency 

issues such as graffiti, potholes, littered 

streets, or abandoned shopping carts 

using the “Eyes on Federal Way” app.  

We appreciate your efforts to help keep 

our community clean! 

 

 

 

 

https://catalogs.cityoffederalway.com/books/zrhl/?fbclid=IwAR0HwZBdV70NSWws4R4k3WoMzQJ0HhHpveaXGQ6E60PsVYz31TfgWz78uRY
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Join us for a FREE event featuring 
guided Tai Chi, Qigong, mindfulness, 

and community connection! 
 

Saturday, April 27 
10-12 p.m. 

Pacific Bonsai Museum 
2515 S 336th Street 

Federal Way, WA 98001 
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